ST. JAMES ANGLICAN CHURCH JUNE NEWSLETTER

St James Web Site: www.stjamesemilychurch.com

Best News of the Year

I have just been informed that The Bishop has renewed Canon Barry's contract as Priest-in-charge at St. James.

He tells me he was happy to say yes.

We are so blessed and grateful to have him steering our ship with the very capable officers he has on board, Reverend Frank, David Rook Green, Linda McCall. And a crew of Emil, Ruth, Lorie, Dianne, Pat, and Paul.



Good Job Captain and crew of the good ship St. James.

HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS TO

Sharon Heath – June 1st
Ken Druce – June 7^{th –} **Happy 81th Ken**Valerie Clark - June 8th
Lynn Creech – June 18th
Ron Millen - June 22nd

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO

June 7th Ken and Carol Druce – 52 years

June 11th Rev Bev Thompson and Art White – 33 years

June 18th Dave and Lynn Creech – 55 years

June 27th – Perry and Brenda McConnell – 41 years

HAPPY BIRTHDAY AND ANNIVERSARY
TO EVERYONE FROM
ALL YOUR FRIENDS AT ST. JAMES

* * * * *

Prayers for our St James Family

Remember in your prayers, Ruth Stedall, Eric Warden, Mary Drummond, Cathy Millen, Janice McCall, Don Burgomaster, Maurice Keeble, Tee MacKenzie, Don Andrews, and the Rev. Art Bromley who is recovering from hip surgery

* * * * *

Message from Rev. Canon Barry

Unfortunately, opening for outdoor services awaits the arrival of stages 2 and 3 in the Ontario plan for reopening. I cannot give you a fixed date. But when we know, we will let you know!!!!

Further, I will call for a congregational meeting for Zoom and telephone in June but that needs some more information before setting the date.



I just want to say a big thank you to everyone who has contributed to our special building fund project... at the time of writing we are at 92% of our goal of \$50,000.00. Also to everyone who have been mailing your church offering or e transferring them to Lorie, the bills keep coming in even if we aren't there. So keep up the good work. And to all those who are helping the various food banks with either donations by cheque or adding to the food boxes at the stores. Blessings to you.

COMING UP

June 30th – Decoration Day, Emily Cemetery Has been cancelled for this year.

Message from the Editor



It's so important to stay in touch with our friends so keep calling everyone you can. Remember, you might be their only call today. Spread a little sunshine with a cheery voice, be kind and keep everyone you love in your prayers and all those

who are working to keep us safe.

Thoughts to Ponder

* * * * *

A cars windshield is so large, and the rear view mirror is so small... (I wonder why)... Because our past is not as important as our future, so, look ahead and move on.

Pray is not a "spare wheel" that you pull out when in trouble, but is a "steering wheel" that directs the right path throughout.

Worrying does not take away tomorrow's troubles, it takes away today's peace.

Ruth Stedall passed along these thoughts but Sister June Nash gets the credit.